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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its 
program to deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the 
more than $9.1 billion invested in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education 
infrastructure.

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities 
across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and 
supports growth in the local economy.

Project overview

The upgrade of Seven Hills High School will provide new specialist vocational education and training (VET) facilities 
as part of the NSW Government Vocational Schools Pilot Projects Initiative. The proposed vocational facilities will 
primarily focus on the following industry areas: 

 ■ Health and Community services.

 ■ Construction (Electrotechnology and Plumbing).

 ■ Supply chain (Transport, Logistics and Warehousing).

 ■ Business and Financial Services.

Progress summary

The Development Application (DA) for the new VET facilities has now been determined in the Sydney Central City 
Planning Panel gathering and approved by Blacktown City Council. This means the project can progress to the 
construction phase.
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Artist impression of the VET facilities at Seven Hills High School
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Early works

The site has been handed over to the contractor, Total Constuction Pty Ltd. and site establishment works are being 
carried out to prepare for construction. 

Site fencing  will be installed around the work zone to provide a physical barrier between construction and the 
school. School operations and student learning will continue as normal.

Noise will be kept to a minimum throughout the construction period and regular watering down of the site will 
minimise dust. 

Traffic controllers will be in place to ensure deliveries are managed safely, with truck deliveries scheduled outside 
of school peak hours, where feasible, to limit the impact on surrounding roads. 

Next steps

 ■ The final designs which will provide the level of detail required for construction are expected to be signed off in 
early August 2022.

 ■ Construction is scheduled to start in mid to late August 2022.

Working hours

All work will be carried out during standard construction hours which are Monday to Friday from 7 am to 6 pm, 
and Saturday 8 am to 1 pm. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays.

We will continue to keep the community updated on anticipated timeframes for the completion of the upgrade, 
and as the project progresses. 

We thank the community for your understanding and patience while we deliver the Seven Hills High School VET 
Facility upgrade.
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